RETURN FROM HEIDELBERG OF A FRAGMENT FROM THE PARTHENON’S SCULPTURAL DECORATION

During the session of January 11, 2006 the Rectorate of the University of Heidelberg decided in favor of the donation of a fragment from the Parthenon’s sculptural decoration housed in its collection to the Acropolis Museum.

The symbolic act of the return of the fragment in question is of great significance and marks the ultimate success for world culture and museology. It constitutes the first repatriation from the 10 European museums possessing sculptural and architectural parts of the Parthenon in their collections.

The fragment belongs to and joins with the figure 28 of the Block VIII of the North Frieze of the Parthenon and depicts the lower foot of the figure, as well as part of the garment’s edge. Blocks VIII and VII constitute a single entity depicting a procession of kithara- and flute players. Figure 28 though, to which the fragment in question belongs, depicts a thalophoros (figure holding an olive branch).

On September 4, 2006, during a special ceremony at the University of Heidelberg, the Minister of Culture Mr. G. Voulgarakis received the fragment from the Rector of the University of Heidelberg Mr. Peter Hommelhoff, while on September 5, 2006, the fragment was delivered by the Minister of Culture to the Acropolis Museum, during a festive ceremony.

